SOCIETY OF AMERICAN ARCHIVISTS
UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT AUSTIN CHAPTER
MINUTES
BOARD MEETING
February 27, 2013
Meeting called to order at 8:05 a.m.
In attendance: Kendra Malinowski, Sydney Gulbronson, Kate Neptune, Emily Bulger, Laura Treat, Samantha Bruner, Ciaran Trace
I. Repository Trip
1. Suggested locations: The Bush Library, the Cushing library, the Pearce Museum, NARA, Donald Judd Museum. 
2. After deliberation, the board decided to plan to schedule a tour of the Bush Library on the morning of April 12th, with the possibility of visiting the Cushing on the same day in the afternoon. 
3. Transportation: Poll students to see who would be willing to drive. All drivers will have to fill out a form. Drivers will be reimbursed for gas. 
4. Planning: A preliminary poll will be sent out to the students on the listserv to get a general idea of who will be attending. A planning meeting will take place on March 19th at 6, to distribute forms and go over the details of cost, insurance, and transportation. 
II. Web Presence 
1. Emily reported that after the pot-luck, the chapter's Facebook traffic had increased considerably. 
2. Page vs. Group: The board discussed whether a Facebook page or a Facebook group would be more effective at generating attendance and participation in SAA events. The drawbacks of a Facebook page are that it provides fewer statistics about who likes the page, and doesn't provide a way to send out invitations to events. However, it is less invasive and creates less spam. The benefits of a Facebook group are that it provides more statistics about user traffic and allows invitations to be sent out to all the members of a group. However, groups create a lot of spam and it was agreed that people would be lost in the transition from a page to a group. 
III. T-shirts 
1. Possible themes: the Archives War, the student chapter's 20th anniversary. 
2. Design: A call for designs will be announced, and winners will be chosen from among the submissions. A prize should be offered to the winner to encourage submissions. 
3. SAA and SSA booths: Inquiries need to be made about the price of setting up a booth to sell t-shirts at the conferences. 
IV. Happy Hour
1. Previous Happy Hour: There was a large turnout of both students and local archivists. The only drawback was that integrating the two groups was difficult because of the seating arrangement. 
2. Next Happy Hour: Tentatively scheduled for Tuesday the 26th of March. 
3. Alternate activities: Bowling at Scholz Brewery was brought up as a possible activity, however it is prohibitively expensive. Other ideas and venues will be explored. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:55 a.m. 
